
Article #4- Sewer Retained earnings transfer 

 

To see if the Town will vote to transfer the sum of Five Hundred Thousand Dollars ($500,000) from the 
Sewer enterprise retained earning to be used for FY’21 operating expenses of the Sewer Enterprise fund 

 

This article is necessary to cover the shortfall of revenue in the FY’21 approved budget.  The FY’21 
budget/revenue projection for the enterprise funds was done by Tighe & Bond.  If you look at page 3 of 
their 2020 water and sewer rate update sheets, you can clearly see there was a known revenue shortfall 
that would be taken from retained earnings.  The warrant in the spring should have included the 
wording to allocate retained earnings as a funding source.   

One of the factors in the revenue shortage is the collection of fees.  On January 1, 2021 there was 
$213,350.00 in unpaid sewer bills that were added as a lien on the tax bills. 

The sewer debt is the main factor in the shortage of revenue for FY’21.  The debt is roughly 45% of the 
sewer enterprise budget for FY’21.  There was also $300,000 in capital allocated for I/I  

 

 

Outstanding receivables (unpaid bills) 06/30/2019 $295,840.89 

               06/30/2020           $340,384.89 

                03/20/2021  $599,784.30 

 

Retained earnings balance   06/30/2018 $  729,758.00 

06/30/2019 $2,025,008.00 

     06/30/2020 $1,711,480.00  (313,528.00) 

 

Revenue Vs Expenses   Rev   Exp  Ending   

06/30/2019  $2,962,159.34  $2,285,659.48  $676,499.86 

06/30/2020  $3,153,407.93  $3,466,935.42  ($313,527.49) 

03/21/2021  $2,576,262.44  $2,902,316.83      ($326,054.39) 

 



Article #5- Water Retained earnings transfer 

 

To see if the Town will vote to transfer the sum of One Hundred Thousand Dollars ($100,000) from the 
Water enterprise retained earning to be used for FY’21 operating expenses of the Water Enterprise fund 

 

This article is necessary to cover the shortfall of revenue in the FY’21 approved budget.  The FY’21 
budget/revenue projection for the enterprise funds was done by Tighe & Bond.  If you look at page 2 of 
their 2020 water and sewer rate update sheets, you can clearly see there was a known revenue shortfall 
that would be taken from retained earnings.  The warrant in the spring should have included the 
wording to allocate retained earnings as a funding source.   

One of the factors in the revenue shortage is the collection of fees.  In January, 2021 there was 
$121,531.00 in unpaid bills that were added to tax bills as a lien.   

The water debt for FY’21 was the largest item in the budget ( roughly 42%) There was no new capital 
appropriated in FY’21.  These two together, account for the need for $100,000 from retained earnings.  
We may not need all of it, depending on collections for the remainder of the year.  What ever is unspent 
will be returned to retained earnings at the end of the fiscal year. 

 

Outstanding receivables (unpaid bills) 06/30/2019 $173,226.58 

               06/30/2020           $215,765.44 

                03/20/2021  $411,851.11 

 

Retained earnings balance   06/30/2018 $1,160,756.00 

06/30/2019 $1,603,156.00 

     06/30/2020 $1,275,899.00  (327,257.00) 

 

Revenue Vs Expenses   Rev   Exp  Ending   

06/30/2019  $2,122,475.83  $2,017,702.01  $104,773.82 

06/30/2020  $2,021,703.23  $2,348,960.72  ($327,257.49) 

03/21/2021  $1,852,416.56  $1,350,306.21  $502,110.35 
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